Minutes Antrim Board of Selectmen Meeting
July 8, 1991
Meeting called to order at 7:30 P.M. by Chairman Edwin Rowehl
Attendance: Edwin Rowehl, Philip Dwight, and Donald Phelps

David Clukay, Town Auditor, regarding audit of Town books. He
went over areas of concern noted in the audit and reviewed the
financial standing of the Town as of December 31, @320 J?hich
shgwed a funds balange of $160,894. in the black.qé it
Mﬁz/m ﬂoﬂagﬁ ;

Road Agent Robert Varnum and Police Sergeant Gary Gagnon joined
the meeting at 7:45 P.M. to discuss the condition of Turner Hill
Road, which has been damaged from logging. Bob estimates it will
take 30 tons of asphalt to repair damages. 0ld English Logging
did the damage. After discussion it was decided that the Town
would investigate whether it was possible to collect for damages
or to post roads to prevent future incidents.

Bob Varnum reviewed the Breezy Point Road Re: driveway issue
raised by Mr. & Mrs. Roy. Bob felt the driveway drainage problem
was most likely due to location of the abutting driveway rather
than from the road and he did not feel it was possible to install
a culvert under the driveway. The issue of the "Private Road”
sign was also discussed and it was determined that Sgt. Gagnon
should contact the appropriate Condo Association or the Developer
and inform them that the sign should be removed.

Carlos Quintal joined the meeting at 8:10 to discuss Hawthorne
renovation plans. He made a brief presentation of the plans and

scheduled a meeting for July 22 at 8:00 P.M. to make a formal
presentation.

Reviewed a letter from the Harris Center Re: River's Protection

Management Advisory Committee Delegate. Discussed potential
candidates with no decision made.

Shea Field Committee has not completed rewriting the Shea Field
Lease.

P. Dwight reported that through May, revenue from Motor Vehicle
Registrations is down 8%.

D. Phelps reported that the Great Brook Dam 9.06 will not be
charged a fee in the future.

P. Dwight moved to increase the Parks and Recreation Committee to

seven (7) members and to ask the sitting members to submit names
for new ones. Second D. Phelps. So Moved.



Reviewed property liability insurance policy and decided to ask
department heads to review list for accuracy and completeness.

P. Dwight moved to approve the minutes of July 1, 1991. Second
E. Rowehl. So moved.

E. Rowehl brought forth a note from Mr. Hardwick Re: Fire Alarm.
Ed will check with the Fire Chief to see if they have determined

whether it is possible to cut back the length and number of
blasts.

D. Phelps moved to adjourn. Second P. Dwight. Meeting adjourned
at 9:15 P.M.



